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Dear Friends in Christ,

No matter how long you may have been coming to Mass at St Mary’s, you are not recognized as a parishioner 
here unless you are registered. But what is a parish? In the first Christian centuries, dioceses were small in 
territory and in the number of baptized persons, and every town large enough to have walls around it usually 
had a cathedral. Except for those who lived in rural places, praying with the bishop in his cathedral was the 
primary experience of Christian faith and life, and priests assisted their bishops both in the cathedral and in 
private house churches or visits to the countryside. 

In due course, though, as the Church spread geographically and demographically, the cathedral church was 
joined by other churches that were called parochial from the Greek word meaning a place of sojourn. The place 
in question was the home of the priest who cared for the nearby church, and so a parish church refers both to 
the people who gather to pray there and to the priest who is their shepherd. By the early middle ages, most 
Christians practiced their faith in parish churches and seldom went to their own cathedral unless they happened 
to live in the vicinity of their bishop or made a pilgrimage to his cathedral.

During the Catholic Reformation of the 16th century, the Council of Trent codified more than a thousand years 
of custom surrounding parish churches and gave clear legal definitions to the concept of a parish which still 
shape our practices today. The primary emphasis then was on the parish as a geographical or territorial reality, 
not unlike a diocese, and anyone who lived within the boundaries of the parish was obliged to worship in their 
proper parish. Room was also made, though, for a parish to exist for groups of people who are united by some 
personal quality, and these personal parishes still flourish, usually to provide pastoral care in a foreign language 
or for an ethnic group. Here in Greenville, for example, St Mary’s and Our Lady of the Rosary are territorial 
parishes while St Anthony’s is a personal parish for African Americans, Our Lady of La Vang is a personal 
parish for Vietnamese Americans, St Rafka is for Maronite Catholics, and our mission of San Sebastian is for 
anyone whose first language is Spanish.

In the years since the Second Vatican Council, the Church has come to think of a parish first as a distinct 
community of people rather than a territory on a map or a group gathered by race or language, and so now the 
identity of each parish tends to be derived from the intention of the people who go there to pray. In this sense, 
Catholics should join a parish where they are drawn to follow the Lord Jesus in the fellowship of other disciples, 
but whether a parish is primarily intentional, territorial, or personal, this much is true for all Catholics: no one 
can fully belong to more than one parish, and authentic Christian discipleship requires that we make and keep 
a commitment to only one community of disciples in which we are accountable for our way of life in the Way 
of the Cross. So, what is a parish? Our spiritual home.

Father Newman



Financial Report

Weekend of 11/12 September
     Needed               36,625
     Received            38,356
     Surplus              + 1,731

     Poor Box                 250

Offertory Year to Date
     Needed	       402,875
     Received	       410,855
     Surplus              + 7,980

Electronic Giving: If you want 
to have direct management of 
your Electronic Fund Transfer 
online, you can now do so 
through the “Make a Gift” link 
on the homepage of our website. 
For more information or if 
you have any questions please 
contact Jennifer Anderson at 
jennifer.anderson@stmarysgvl.org.

Forward in Faith
Capital Campaign
$7 Million to Raise

2019 to 2023

     Donations
     Received

     Pledge
     Balance

     Still to Go

3,715,388

885,207

2,399,405

Calendar of Events
Mass Schedule & Intentions Meetings & Events  *
  
  Sunday 19 September
  
  7.30 am        @  Ariston Jumaquio
  9.00 am            Katherine Gevaert
 11.00 am           Pro populo
  1.00 pm            Spanish Mass

Sunday 19 September

KofC Breakfast: After all English Masses (P)
Nursery: During 9.00 am Mass
3 & 4 Year Olds: 9.00 am Mass
9.00 am            Sunday Morning Bible Study
11.00 am          Spanish Bible Class (M)

  Monday 20 September

  7.00 am        @  Aquilina Fombuena

Monday 20 September

6.30 pm           Cub Scouts
7.00 pm           Boy Scouts (M)

  Tuesday 21 September

  7.00 am            For worldwide protection
                             from Covid-19

Tuesday 21 September

10.00 am         SMCCW Sewing Group
7.00 pm           Spanish Bible Class (G)

 Wednesday 22 September
  
  7.00 am        @  Betty Beckenfield

Wednesday 22 September

7.30 am           SMS Mom’s Bible Study
9.30 am           Wednesday Morning Bible Study
5.00-6.00 pm   Holy Hour &
                          Confessions (church)
6.30 pm           Study on Galatians (M)
6.30 pm           Introduction to Catholicism
6.30 pm           Religious Education

  Thursday 23 September

  7.00 am        @  Michael Gerard Granger

Thursday 23 September

7.00 pm           Spanish Adoration

  Friday 24 September
 

  7.00 am        @  Michael Gerard Granger
  

Friday 24 September

5.30-6.30 am   Pillars of Christ (early group)
6.30-6.45 am   Morning Prayer (Lauds)
7.30-8.30 am   Pillars of Christ (late group)
7.00 pm           Spanish Rosary Gathering

  Saturday 25 September

  5.00 pm            Lauren Armaly

Saturday 25 September

8.00-9.00 am   Rosary - Grove Rd
                          abortion clinic
3.30-4.30 pm   Confessions (church)

G - Gallivan Hall            M - McGrady Hall
P - Pazdan Hall

* All events in Sacred Heart Hall 
   unless a location is listed



Collection for 18/19 September

Forward in Faith Captial Campaign
Support of the Parish

St Mary’s is sustained by the
generosity of our parishioners.

Parish News
Prayer Requests

Please pray for all those who are hospitalized and for all 
those who are shut-ins, ill or recuperating at home, especially 
Paulina Cruz, Brett Gervais, Michael Pinto, Joseph & 
Sandy Srp, Marie-Therese Isidore, Carlton Carpenter, Jim 
Barber, Mauren Lukovic, Christine Tancrell, Celsea Patry, 
John Tyler, Hunter Conant, Lori Wylie, Kenneth & Nancy 
Tessier, Patricia O’Leary, Robert Brown, Juliet Roy, Chris 
Papademitriou, Jeannine Harvey, Ellen Plowden, Mary 
Stillmock, Shelby Gaschler, James Smith, Anna Deehan, 
Nancy Laliberty, Julie Birello, Fr Louis Marie Leonelli, 
Amal Long, Marilyn Postell, Sofia Alvarez, Marilyn 
Gleaton, Ann Howard, Carl Lee Cooke, Rose Cain, Joseph 
M Pazdan, Konta & Laman Patel, Timothy Potocki, Mary Jo 
Falkosky and Sloane Perkins.

Welcome Newcomers
We welcome the following new members to our parish 
family: Angel Octavio Osorio Murillo, Johana Alejandra 
Estrella, Wendy Montoya, Thomas Burke, Thomas Scholten, 
Aaron & Joy Maddox, and Chris & Terri Boyle.

Mass Intentions 
All Masses have been filled for the remainder of 2021. 
The earliest available Mass intention is in May 2022. 
To schedule a Mass intention (for English Masses), 
email Sarah Perkins at sarah.perkins@stmarysgvl.org.

Women of Grace Bible Study
Women of Grace Bible Study will resume on Sunday 
3 October  at 6.00 pm in Sacred Heart Hall and will 
meet on the first and third Sunday thereafter. We 
will continue studying The Bible Timeline by Jeff 
Cavins. For details, please contact Dorothy Whalen 
at 864.363.4483 or littledotw@aol.com.

Monthly Parish Breakfast
All are welcome to join us for breakfast! 
This month the Knights of Columbus will serve 
breakfast for the Parish Family after the 7.30 am 
and 9.00 am Masses on 19 September.

For those that go to Mass virtually or on Saturday 
evening, you can still come to our breakfast as we serve from 
8.00 - 8.45 am and 10.15 - 11.00 am. Besides serving for the 
dining hall, we also have to go boxes.

Also, for all you men out there, consider joining our fraternal 
organization. Contact John Paluszak at 864.497.4804 or email 
jpaluszak@bellsouth.net for more information.

Church League Basketball
The Basketball program at St Mary’s has teams for 
athletes from the ages of K5 through high school. This 
is a parishwide program and all St Mary’s children (St 
Mary’s School, Religious Education or Homeschoolers) are 
welcome to participate. Registration deadline is Wednesday 
29 September. Visit the parish website at https://smcgvl.org/
church-league-basketball-program/ for the link to registration 
and more information.

St Matthew,St Matthew,
PRAY FOR US!PRAY FOR US!

https://smcgvl.org/church-league-basketball-program/


St Mary’s Church Job Opening
Saint Mary’s Church is hiring a gym supervisor 
to work from November through February during 
basketball games for the Church League and our 
Middle School Ducks.

Church League games and practices would 
include Monday and Thursday evenings, several 
Saturdays for the whole day, and Sunday mornings. 
The schedule for games and practices is still to be 
determined. Middle School Ducks games would 
normally start at 4 pm and run until about 7 pm, 
usually twice each week during school days. The 
home game schedule is still to be determined.

The gym supervisor’s responsibilities include but 
are not limited to maintaining a safe environment 
at all times for players, coaches and fans; operating 
the clock and keeping score if the need arises; 
keeping the floor free of debris; spot cleaning 
both bathrooms; and cleaning the gym after the 
last game by removing the trash; sweeping the 
bleachers, the gym floors, and the hallway.

All applicants must be at least 21 years of age and 
successfully complete a background screening 
and Safe Haven training.

Please send an email to
pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org by 7 October.

St Mary’s Catholic Church is an Equal Opportunity Employer.

SMCCW Sewing Ministry
The group will meet Tuesday 21 September from 10.00 
am - 12.00 pm in Sacred Heart Hall. Please contact  
Judith Hogg at 864.438.1017 or judyh75@att.net.

Join Saint Mary’s Choir

A Feast Day will be appointed in your honor.

Contact the Choirmaster at arlen.clarke@stmarysgvl.org for details.

Middle Eastern Food Festival
Please join us for the 3rd annual Middle Eastern Food 
Festival on Saturday 25 September at St Rafka (1215 SC-
14, Greer) from 11.00 am to 6.00 pm. It’s a little different 
this year as it will be a drive thru rather than an on-site 
festival. However, you don’t even have to get out of your 
car! Just pull in, place your order, and we will bring it out 
to you. We will have very limited seating outdoors in the 
pavilion. Menu and more information can be found on 
our Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/strafka/

https://www.evangelicalcatholicism.com/2021-baptized-at-birth
https://www.facebook.com/strafka/


St Mary’s Religious Education 2021-22

Religious Education Grades 1-8
Classes meet on Wednesday from 6.30pm – 7.30pm. 
Parents meet 2nd Wednesday of the Month

Sunday Mornings for 3 & 4 Year Olds
Class meets Sunday at 9:00 am in the K-4 Classroom in 
Sacred Heart Hall

Confirmation Meeting for Students and Parents with Father Newman
Fr. Newman will meet with students and parents preparing 
for the Sacrament of Confirmation on Wednesday 22 
September 2021 from 6.30pm – 7.30pm in Gallivan Hall.  
This meeting is mandatory. 

For More Information  
Contact Linda Jackson  

linda.jackson@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4110

St Mary’s Religious Education

Adult Christian Formation Classes

What is Catholicism?  

Is the Catholic Faith in the Bible?  

Did the Lord Jesus found the Catholic Church? 
Our course called An Introduction to Catholicism is 
designed to answer these and many other questions about 
the origins of Catholic Christianity and the shape of 
Christian faith and life within the Catholic Church.  

The classes meet on Wednesday evenings from 6.30 to 
7.30 pm from Labor Day through Easter, and all are 
invited to come and discover what it means to be a 
disciple of the Lord Jesus in His holy Catholic Church 

FOR MORE INFORMATION  
Contact T.J. Nielsen 
timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org or 864.679.4114.

An Introduction to Catholicism

St. Paul's letter to the Galatians is St. Paul's most 
passionate defense of the Gospel. Come see why see 
why St. Paul considered a little compromise to 
Jewish and Christian religious practice much more 
dangerous than Roman swords. In six classes we will 
look in detail at one of St. Paul's most impassioned 
epistles. 

This class meets on Wednesday evenings from 6.30 
to 7.30 pm in McGrady Hall (the Undercroft of the 
Church), beginning on 15 September and lasting until 
20 October. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION  
Contact Joe Beauchemin 
josephbeauchemin@hotmail.com

6 Week Class on Galatians

Adult Christian Formation Classes



Spiritual Direction
St Mary’s has three certified Catholic Spiritual 
Directors available for individual spiritual 
direction. Contact Deacon Tom Whalen at 
thomas.whalen@stmarysgvl.org.

Sunday Morning Bible Study
The Sunday Morning Bible Study will start again 
on Sunday 19 September at 9.00 am in the Msgr 
Gwynn Room of Sacred Heart Hall. We will be 
doing an in-depth review of the Gospel of John. 
If you have any question please contact Joe 
Beauchemin at josephbeauchemin@hotmail.com.

Our Lady’s Pantry
Volunteer Opportunities

For I was hungry, and you gave me to eat; 
I was thirsty, and you gave me to drink... 
Amen I say to you, as long as you did it to 
one of these my least brethren, you did it to 
me. ~Matthew 25. 35,39

Volunteers Needed

Active and On-Call Pantry Volunteers: Catholic Charities 
is seeking dedicated volunteers to help in Our Lady’s Pantry, 
a ministry that serves those in need by providing them with an 
emergency food supply. Volunteer assistance is needed in regards 
to greeting/check-in, personal shoppers, stocking, data entry, 
and food-bank shoppers. There is also a demand for volunteers 
with Spanish/English language skills. Our temporary operating 
schedule is Monday - Tuesday from 8:30 - 3:30 and Friday 
from 8:30 - 2:30. We plan to serve clients at least 2 days each 
week. Below is a summarized list of available roles.

Volunteer Roles:

Greeters welcome clients at the door and walk them through the 
check-in process. Greeters should be especially welcoming and 
representative of our Christian values.

Personal shoppers accompany and assist clients as they shop in 
the food pantry.

Stockers are responsible for our food inventory. This includes 
unloading the truck when it brings new food in from the food 
bank, and also maintaining the storage area.

Data-entry volunteers enter client/volunteer data into an 
online database. Being comfortable and proficient with using a 
computer is required for this role.

Food bank shoppers keep track of what items the pantry needs, 
and shops for those items at the foodbank.

Spanish/English interpreters help communicate with non-
English speaking clients. Spanish language skills are also 
welcome in all volunteer roles.

If you are interested in volunteering then please email 
Jake Walker at jake.walker@charlestondiocese.org or call 
864.720.2396. Our Lady’s Pantry is located at 2300 Old 
Buncombe Rd, Greenville, SC.

Sunday Nursery
The Sunday nursery is now open for families of 
children ages 6 months to 3rd birthday during 
the 9.00 am Mass. The nursery is located in the 3 
year old classroom in Sacred Heart Hall. Contact 
Amy David at amy.david@stmarysgvl.org with 
questions.



	

 
	

OCTOBER	1-2,	2021	
S t . 	Mary ’ s 	 Ca tho l i c 	 Church 	 i n 	Downtown 	Greenv i l l e 	

St.	Mary’s	has	been	partnering	with	Project	Host	for	over	20	years	to	fight	food	insecurity	in	the	greater	
Greenville	area.	This	year	we	continue	that	long	tradition	by	hosting	their	annual	BBQ	Cook-off	&	Festival	
on	our	church	grounds.		This	annual	festival	helps	raise	funds	for	Project	Host	to	continue	their	programs	
of	feeding	the	hungry,	training	and	educating	the	un-	and	underemployed	in	their	CC	Pearce	Culinary	

School	and	bakery,	and	bringing	food	to	low-income	neighborhoods	with	their	HostMobile	food	truck.	All	
are	invited	to	take	part	is	this	fun	way	to	share	the	graces	we	have	been	blessed	with.	Please	click	on	the	

links	below	for	more	information	about	attending	or	participating	in	this	worthwhile	event.		

	

					 																										 	 	 	
Become a Sponsor Attend the Event Register to Cook Volunteer 
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https://www.projecthostbbq.org/sponsorship-info
https://www.projecthostbbq.org/attend
https://www.projecthostbbq.org/cooker-registration
https://www.projecthostbbq.org/volunteer-registration
https://www.projecthostbbq.org/


Church Donation Information

EFT Donation
St Mary’s offers Electronic Funds Transfer through 
the parish website as a way to automate your regular 
weekly offertory donation. 

EFT donation options:
Direct Debit Donation - automatically transfer 
funds from your checking or savings account.

Credit & Debit Card Donation - make offerings 
automatically on a pre-determined schedule using a 
credit or debit card.
 

Visit the ‘Make a Gift’ link on
the homepage of our parish website.

Mail-In Donation

Contributions can be mailed
to the parish office: 

St Mary’s Catholic Church
111 Hampton Avenue
Greenville, SC 29601

Thank you for your generosity and support.

Formed.org 
Online resources are available to every member of our parish 
including books, movies, podcasts and more. Register at 
https://formed.org using our parish code: 8B7VRM.

Baptism Class
Prior to having a child baptized at Saint 
Mary’s, you must have been registered 
in the parish for at least six months, 
attending Sunday Mass each week, 
using the stewardship envelopes, and 
participating in the life of the parish. 

Baptisms take place on Saturdays at 6.15 pm after the 5.00 pm 
Mass. Attending a Baptism Preparation Class is required and may 
be attended prior to the birth of your child. For questions, contact 
T.J. Nielsen at 864.679.4114 or timothy.nielsen@stmarysgvl.org.

Offertory Envelopes and the Sacraments of 
Baptism, Confirmation, and Marriage

If you no longer receive weekly 
stewardship envelopes in the 
mail, you may have been marked 
as Inactive within our parishioner 
database. No matter how often 

you come to Mass at St Mary’s, you are not considered an 
Active member of the parish unless you are registered here, 
attending Mass here each Sunday, and using the stewardship 
envelopes to fulfill two separate purposes: a) making your 
offertory contributions and other gifts, and b) establishing an 
attendance record. 

Active member status in our database is essential for 
requesting the following:
 u  Parishioner tuition in the school 
 u  Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for 
     Baptism or Confirmation
 u  Baptism, Confirmation, or Marriage (for oneself or 
     for one’s children, either here at St Mary’s or in 
     another parish) 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution 
and other gifts, simply check the box for EFT on the empty 
envelope and then drop it in the collection plate. All envelopes 
in the collection are recorded in our parish database.

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online 
donations received, the account is marked as Inactive and 
envelopes are no longer distributed. To begin receiving 
stewardship envelopes again, please email Sarah Perkins at 
sarah.perkins@stmarysgvl.org

https://charlestondiocese.org/vocations

Prayer for Seminarians
O Lord Jesus Christ, great High Priest, I pray 
that You call many worthy souls to Your holy 
priesthood. 

Enlighten the Bishop in the choice of candidates, 
the Spiritual Director in molding them, and the 
professors in instructing them.

Lead the seminarians daily in Your unerring 
footsteps; so that they may become priests who 
are models of purity, possessors of wisdom 
and heroes of sacrifice; steeped in humility and 
aflame with love for God and man; apostles of 
Your glory and sanctifiers of souls.

St. Charles Borromeo,
pray for our seminarians.



PERPETUAL

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Prince of Peace
“Great is the LORD and worthy of much praise, whose 
grandeur is beyond understanding.” Ps 145. 3

To share a Holy hour with the Lord, contact Lisa Buss at 
adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org or 864.508.7123. All 
hours are available for adoption, but please consider one 
of the following hours of need (*urgent open hour!):

Sunday 12 pm*
Tuesday 12 am*, 10 am* & 1 pm*

Thursday 5 pm*
Friday 8 am* & 5 pm

Saturday 10 am & 7 pm*

** Chapel will be closed from 19 September at 1.00 pm 
through 4 October at 8.00 am.

Young Adult Fall Retreat
Please join the young adult Catholic fall retreat for a 
weekend of prayer, rest, and fellowship from 22-24 
October at Diakonia Retreat Center in Salem, SC. The 
retreat cost is $80 for a shared room or $145 for a private 
room. Registration closes on 15 October. Visit https://
charlestondiocese.configio.com/pd/134/young-adult-fall-
retreat-2021 for more information or contact Cara Lawley 
at clawley@charlestondiocese.org or 843.670.2586.

PURPOSEFUL AGING
FOR SENIORS & CAREGIVERS

This free, fun event includes refreshments!
Come celebrate body, spirit, and soul as we gather to connect seniors
and/or caregivers to resources and vital services to help them age in place
with dignity.  Vendor’s tables will be set up featuring parish groups, plus
Respite Care, NAMI, Meals on Wheels, Catawba Area Agency on Aging,
and many more!

Keynote Speaker:  Sister Susan Schorsten, HM

Saturday, Nov. 13, 2021
9am - 12 noon

St. Philip Neri Church
Father Giuliani Parish Center
292 Munn Road East  |  Fort Mill, SC 29715

Let us know you can attend! RSVP:
receptionist@saintphilipneri.org  |  803-548-7282 x226 

Always in

My Heart

A retreat for those who
have suffered miscarriage

October 8-10, 2021

Office of Family Life
2764 Pleasant Road, #10630

Fort Mill, SC  29708
 

Email grace4healing@gmail.com or
familylife@charlestondiocese.org

 
Call Kathy: 803.547.5063 

Please join us in finding

healing & peace for

unresolved, complicated grief!



Job Opening
St Joseph Catholic Church in Anderson has an open position 
for a Youth Group and Young Adult and Family Director. SJCC 
is looking to hire an energetic, faithful Catholic to lead our 
ministry. Please contact Jan Heithaus at 864.225.5341 for more 
information or send your resume to jan.heithaus@sjccs.net.

Heal Our Lands Holy Hours
A Holy Hour for healing of our nation is at Our Lady of the 
Rosary (3710 Augusta Rd, Greenville) every Thursday at 7 pm 
through 7 October, the 450th anniversary of Lepanto. This Holy 
Hour initiative was started in Wisconsin by Fr Heilman and his 
Grace Force to pray for God’s mercy and intervention in our 
current times. For more information on the Holy Hours, visit 
https://usgraceforce.com/want-to-change-history-join-heavens-
army-every-thursday-may-13-to-october-7/.

Daily Mass Readings 
For the daily Mass readings, visit https://bible.usccb.org

40 Days for Life
You are invited to join other Christians throughout the 
Upstate to take part in our local 40 Days for Life effort 
from 22 September through 31 October. Be the ONE to 
say YES for praying for the least and most vulnerable 
among us!!!

Please visit https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/greenville 
and https://www.facebook.com/40daysgreenville for more 
information or to sign up to help. Contact Ingrid Ireland at 
864.329.0044, Valerie Baronkin at 864.297.8838, or Judy 
Masterson at 864.506.0964 with questions. Help to spread 
the word to others about this important life-saving effort.

40 Days for Life Kickoff Rally: Tuesday 21 September 
at 6.30 pm in the parking lot of Piedmont Women’s Center 
(1143 Grove Rd). Guest speakers: Sr Virginia Joy, Sisters 
of Life and Fr Scott Francis Binet; For Life Praise Band 
will provide the music. Parking is at the empty shops next 
door and at Grove Road Baptist Church. Contact Ingrid 
Ireland at 864.329.0044.

Life Chain: Sunday 3 October from 2.30-3.30 pm at 
Woodruff Road, Greenville and different locations in SC. 
Please join others across the country for this peaceful, 
prayerful, public witness for the sanctity of human life. 
Your church is assigned the same place on the route as last 
year. Contact Ingrid at 864.329.0044.

Rosaries for Life: Pray the rosary during the 40 Days 
for Life for the intentions to end abortion, the conversion 
of our society and for an end to other assaults on human 
Life. Contact familylife@charlestondiocese.org.

Sidewalk Counseling Training: Online, virtual training 
is available. Contact Judy Masterson at 864.506.0964 or 
info@sidewalkadvocatesgreenville.org.

https://sjccs.net/church
https://meconferencesc.net


Father Jay Scott Newman
Pastor of St Mary’s Church

Dean of Greenville
pastor@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4100

Father Bartholomew Leon
Administrator of St Rafka Church

Assisting Priest at St Mary’s Church
fatherbart@stmarysgvl.org

864.469.9119

Permanent Deacons

Staff

Father Orlando Cheverría
Parochial Vicar of St Mary’s Church

Priest of San Sebastian
jcheverria-jimenez@charlestondiocese.org

864.526.8384

Father Jonathan Duncan
Parochial Vicar of St Mary’s Church

Bon Secours Director of Spiritual Care
fatherduncan@stmarysgvl.org
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Deacon Nestor Acosta
nestor.acosta@stmarysgvl.org
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864.679.4112
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The Clergy of St Mary’s Catholic Church
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Director of Finance & HR
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Arlen Clarke
Choirmaster
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Assistant Organist
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Jenni Dillard
eBulletin Editor
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864.679.4104

Jaime Escobar
Director of Facilities
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Linda Jackson
Director of Catechesis
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Timothy Nielsen
Pastoral Associate
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Chris Ortiz
Director of Youth Ministry
chris.ortiz@stmarysgvl.org

864.679.4111

Pat Perkins
Director of Administration

pat.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4109

Sarah Perkins
Assistant to the Pastor

sarah.perkins@stmarysgvl.org
864.679.4100

David Rhyne
Organist

david.rhyne@stmarysgvl.org
864.270.4689

Steven Zimmerman
Principal of St Mary’s School

principal@stmarysgvl.org
864.271.3870




